RESOLUTION

WHEREAS, the Town of Orchard Park has passed a resolution suspending the issuance
of commercial satellite parking permits, and

WHEREAS, the Town of Orchard Park wishes to lift that suspension to allow tailgating in
those lots and further to create a new "operational permit" to allow established restaurants
and bars that want to provide additional seating in their parking lots for a similar purpose,
and

WHEREAS, the Town of Orchard Park wishes to extend the new “operational permit”
requirement to residents living within the identified stadium satellite parking area as
identified in §114-12(A) to allow tailgating at individual residences,

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that:

1. The suspension of the granting of commercial satellite parking permits is
hereby lifted, and

2. Commercial satellite parking lots may again apply for Town of Orchard Park
permits but must simultaneously submit a safety plan that specifically
outlines how they will monitor hygiene and safety, and

3. Established bars and restaurants may apply for a Town of Orchard Park
"operational permit" and must simultaneously submit a safety plan that
specifically outlines how they will monitor hygiene and safety, and

4, Residents that want to park vehicles within the stadium satellite parking area
identified above must apply to the Town of Orchard Park for an “operational
permit” and must simultaneously submit a safety plan that specifically
outlines how they will monitor hygiene and safety, and

5. The Town Board will review these applications and health and safety plans
which must be drawn according to Governor Cuomo's NYS Business
Reopening Safety Plan Template, and the Town of Orchard Park Board will
have the sole authority to reject or approve these permits and the
accompanying safety plan.



The Orchard Park Police Department will monitor these facilities and gather
video and photographic evidence of compliance to be turned over to the
Building Inspector who will revoke any permit, parking or operational, on the
first instance of violating any aspect of the submitted safety plan.

Permit fees paid to the Town of Orchard Park will be non-refundable under
any circumstance.



